
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

next week  

Monday 24 th  June   

Friendship Pods  

Tuesday 25 th  June  

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

NO STEM CLUB 

Wednesday 26 th  June  

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 27 th  June  

Tracky/Pyjamas Dress up Day 

School Bank Day 

Sandringham Coll Band Performance 

End of Term Pizza lunch 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Friday 28 th  June  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

Instrumental Music sessions 

Last day of Term Two ï 

                Early lunch ï 12:25pm 

Civics & Citizenship Aseembly 1:15pm 

Early finish - 2:15pm 

coming up  

Term 3  - Monday 15 th  July  

Start of Term Three ï NO school for 

students ï Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 16 th  July  

Students start Term Three 

NO STEM CLUB 

reminders  

Tomorrow ð Thursday 20 th   

Gr 1/2 visit Author at Library 2-3:00pm 

EG Music Festival ï LESC ï 7:00pm 

         June  19    2019  



 

 

1ßÑØÊÑÛÈÕ á 3ÌÛÚßâ 

Head ƭƛŎŜΧΦΦ     hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǾƛƎƛƭŀƴǘ ƻƴ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƘŀƛǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 

school holidays provides us an opportunity to limit the spread of head lice throughout the school. Can all parents 

regularly check their child throughout the holidays for head lice and be active in treating any signs before school starts 

back. It would be great to start off Term 3 without any reported cases of head lice. Thank you to those parents who are 

regularly checking and treating their child.  

PŀǊŜƴǘ κ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΧΦ     We will be holding our Parent / Teacher meetings next week (last week of Term 2). 

Notes will be sent home shortly to confirm days and times with individual teachers and parents. 

tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΧΦ     Last week I travelled to MeƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 

Over 1000 principals from across the state listened to presenters from across the world including educational leaders 

from the UK and Canada. Most of the discussion was about a system approach to building and developing a successful 

educational system, but there was also so much to take away from such successful educators that can be implemented 

back at a school level and have a direct impact on student learning. So much of my role, as principal, relies on me 

looking externally, outside the school to recognise new initiatives from across the world and have them brought back to 

directly impact and benefit our students learning achievements. Good quality educational programs, backed by 

research, continue to drive our school improvement and ensuring as a staff we are learning just as fast for the benefit of 

our students. 

2020 Prep 9ƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎΧΦΦ     We have now opened our enrolments for Prep 2020, please encourage anyone with a child 

starting prep in 2020 to get their enrolments in as soon as possible. If you are an existing parent with another child 

starting in 2020 please stop past the office to collect enrolment forms. Having our enrolments organised at an early 

stage in the year, allows plenty of time to set up our classroom structures and ensure transition begins smoothly in 

Term 4. 

9ŀǊƭȅ CƛƴƛǎƘΧΦΦ     Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ нфth June at 2:15pm for the end of Term 2. 

Term 3 will commence on Monday 15th July however this is a Curriculum Day (Pupil Free) for students. Staff will spend 

the day looking at the next stage in our development of our Maths Curriculum with our Mahts expert. Students will 

resume on Tuesday 16th July. 

Simon Prior 

Please keep in mind that we have some students who have a severe allergy to nuts and nut 

products and eggs.  We ask you to keep this in mind when sending food to school. 

 

 



 

 

Pupils of the Week - congratulations 

Sophie Smith for working hard on her behaviour, and having a great attitude towards her learning. 
Millie Wilson for making sure to invite Leanne to join in with the gymnastic session.  Thanks for helping others 
belong Millie! 
Aaliyah Mullett for displaying great persistence when writing.  Well done on achieving new goals. 
Isaak Monteith for being enthusiastic about his writing. 
Lewis Milito for being a positive role model to his peers.  Keep up the good work Lewis! 
Joshua McKay for working really hard at school each day.  Well done Josh! 
Koby Hooper for trying really hard in all areas of his learning.  Well done. 
Beau Culverhouse for a having a great attitude with his learning and trying his best. 
Cody Williams for trying hard to take on feedback to improve his learning in Literacy and Numeracy. 
Seth McKean for persisting at casting his fishing line.  If at first you donôt succeed, keep practising! 
Heather Jenkins & Joseph Caruana for showing empathy and compassion, and for being excellent role 
models. 
Visual Arts Award ï Erika Shankland, Caitlin Majcherzak & Ella Carter for being very helpful and 
respecting the Art equipment by always actively packing up through the semester. 
STEM Award ï Tyson Joseph for instructing his ñBluebotò through a maze. 
Sport Award ï Phoenix Bell for his amazing attitude in sport this week, keep up the great work! 
Music Award ï Vy Lam for her positive attitude and enthusiasm in piano lessons, and a wonderful 
performance at assembly. 
                         - Locy Lam for her organisation and enthusiasm for her first term of piano and a confident 
performance at assembly. 
 

East Gippsland Music Festiv al GALA CONCERT  

Thursday (tomorrow) evening - Lakes Entrance Secondary Hall ς 7:00pm 

Please come and support our wonderful students involved in Junior Band and String Ensemble. 

Congratulations to Madeline Thomson, Aivah Bulmer, Mia Fielden, Levi Tyter, Heather Jenkins, Sienna Evans, Tahlia 

McKinlay, Jacqui Shankland and Erika Shankland for all their efforts in preparing for this event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

LAST WEEK  
 

 Monday 10/6    Public Holiday 

Tuesday 11/6                  87.9% 

Wednesday 12/6            89.3% 

Thursday 13/6                88.3% 

Friday 14/6                    82.1% 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

To the families who have been patiently waiting for 

Long Sleeve Polo shirts as part of their Drought 

Relief Package ς we finally have most sizes 

available. 

Also please be aware we have had to make some 

slight price increases on some items of uniform. 



 

 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 
We have now been advised by Woolworths Lakes Entrance that the lower section 

of their dockets can now be accepted due to the shortage of stickers.  This is the 

ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǘŀǘŜǎ ά¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀ ¢h¢![ ƻŦ  ΚΚ  9ŀǊƴ ϧ [ŜŀǊƴ {ǘƛŎƪŜǊǎ ǘƻ 

ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΦέ  tƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻȄ ŀǘ ²ƻƻƭǿƻǊǘƘǎ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

office. 

Thank you to everyone who have been collecting tokens for our school.   

A reminder this promotion ends next week.   Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

East Gippsland Shire Libraries are screening the final 

instalment of the How to Train Your Dragon trilogy             

FREE event            Friday 12th July  2:00 ς 3:45pm 

Lakes Entrance Library 

To book Phone 5152 4225 or in person at the Library 

Lakes Entrance Library Winter School Holiday Program ς 

Thursday 4th July     10:30am ς 12 Noon 

Listen to stories, playgames, win prizes and paint your 

very own mug which you can keep. 

To book phone 5152 4225 or in person at the Library. 


